
APPROVED 
 

MINUTES OF TUESDAY, JULY 12, 2022 GLENCOE BEACH AND 
LAKEFRONT ADVISORY GROUP MEETING - GLENCOE PARK DISTRICT 

GLENCOE BEACH, SUN SHELTER 5 
 

The meeting was called to order at 6:38pm by Chair Schneider and roll was called. 
 

Members in Attendance:  Bart Schneider (Chair), Lowell Cantor, Natalie Holtzman, 
Andre Lerman, Julia Lissner, Dudley Onderdonk, Jennifer Rapoport, Linda Semel 
(6:40pm), Eileen Sirkin, Larry Smith, Sarah Staffilino, Ashlee Thompson, Steve Varick  
 
Absent: Mihir Shah 
 
Staff in Attendance: Executive Director Lisa Shepard, Director of Recreation and 
Facilities Bobby Collins, Director of Parks and Maintenance Kyle Kuhs, Beach Manager 
Marty Kwiatkowski    
  
Public in Attendance:  None 
 
Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by Member Varick to approve the minutes of  
the February 1, 2022 and August 10, 2021 Lakefront Advisory Group Meetings. Member 
Lerman seconded the motion which passed by unanimous voice vote. No further 
discussion ensued. 
 

Midseason Operational Update: Manager Kwiatkowski and Director Collins reviewed the 
performance and operation of the Glencoe Swimming and Boating Beach during the 
2022 season, including the admission model, staffing levels, beach training, Sailing & 
Aquatics camp, special events, and boat storage.  
 
Midseason Usage Update 
Director Collins reviewed pass and daily visit statistics for the beach year-to-date 
compared to previous summers.  
 
Project Update: Director Kuhs provided updates on the pier project, the crib wall, and 
the possible partnership with the Village on the project. Director Kuhs also updated the 
group on Phase 3 of beach house renovations taking place this fall. Member Sirkin 
raised concerns about seagulls on the pier. Discussion followed. 
 
Advisory Group Feedback:  Member Lissner asked staff how the advisory group can 
help staff. Member Lerman thanked all advisory and Park District staff for their efforts.  



Member Smith and Thompson asked questions about boat storage. Member Staffilino 
gave feedback on the session lengths for the Sailing and Aquatics camp.    
 

Matters from the Public:  None 
 

Adjourn:  Member Varick moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:33pm. Member Smith 
seconded the motion, which passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
 
_______________________ 
 

Bobby Collins 
Director of Recreation and Facilities 


